
 

TOWN OF HANNIBAL 
Planning Board Meeting 

October 3, 2019 
 

Planning Board Members:  Chairman Mike LaFurney, Anthony  Murabito, Randy Hall, Carmen Papa, Mike 
Sullivan. 
Secretary:  Donna Whitcomb 
 
Present: All present 
 
Absent:  

 
The meeting was called to order by new Chairman LaFurney , who was appointed by the Town Board, at 7:00 
PM with the Pledge of Allegiance. Greg Stupp Sr.has resigned from the chairmanship and the Planning Board 
in September 2019. The minutes of the September 5, 2019 meting were accepted as read by Randy Hall and 
second Tony Murabito.  All in favor.   
 
 
Correspondence-  Correspondence was received from the D E C pertaining to the enlargement of the Wheats 
Pit on Engles Road. Mining is permitted by the D E C within a 10.7 acre mine. The proposal includes expanding 
the mine by 16.6 acres, increasing the mine to 27.3 acres. The matter was tabled by Carmen Papa and second 
Randy Hall for the next board meeting. All in favor. 
 
  
 
Old Business: Stephanie  Leonard ESQ, representing Fannie Mae and Mr. Cerrillo  are not in attendance 
tonight dealing with a boundary dispute. The matter was tabled by Carmen Papa second by Randy Hall for the 
November 2019 meeting. All in favor. 
 
Christopher   M. Emmons presented Plats for a site plan review for C M E Electrical Supply Co, to be located at 
96 Durbin Road Hannibal NY Tax I.D. # 249.00-05-19. Mike Sullivan made a motion to accept the application as 
complete- Second Carmen Papa. 7 Plats were examined and retained by the Planning Board. Copies of all paid 
property and school taxes were furnished. A Public Hearing  is scheduled for November 7, 2019 at 7:15 PM at 
the Hannibal Municipal Building. 
 
New Business: Doug Bauer is present tonight to discuss the Towns need for more signage in the manufactured 
home parks. Each park should have a sign in front of the property. He requests park and road signs for all 
manufactured home parks. 
Mike Sullivan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:5 PM Second Carmen Papa 
 
Respectfully Submitted; 
 
 
Donna Whitcomb 
Secretary 

 
 



 

 
  
   


